Booster Meeting

February 10, 2020

President Sara Stein called the EN band booster meeting to order with 14 members present.

Director's Report: Mr. Jason Witzigrueter

Director Jason Witzigrueter informed everyone of the events happening in each program. Jazz Band will be attending several jazz festivals which include PFW, the Community Learning Center, Snider, and Dekalb. The band students attended ISSMA Solo and Ensemble and did very well. Several individuals and groups will be going to state. He finished by informing everyone of the March 5 Band Extravaganza. All programs will be performing including middle school band students, middle school jazz band, winter percussion, and winterguard.

Secretary's Report: Teresa Collins:

Last month's meeting notes will be available online at eastnoblebands.com and a few are available at every meeting.

Treasurer's Report: Chris Gayheart

A report budget was available for everyone at the meeting.

Chris reported that their is currently enough money to pay all bills except for \$6000 for instructors for the winter season.

SBA Treasurer's Report: Sasha Frazier

Sasha informed everyone that 54% of winter fees are paid. 31 girls attended the color guard camp. We made \$600 in profit. This was excellent for the first time. Sasha reminded everyone that band cards and raffle tickets were available. 50% of these items go into your SBA account. Connie Taylor suggested that we make the band cards discounted in March to \$5. The cards will expire in July.

Charms: If you have any questions regarding your account, please contact Sasha Frazier.

Trustee Report: Doug Stackhouse/Keesha Reed

There was no report from either of the trustees.

New business:

Director Jason Witzigrueter started by reading the first reading of the bylaws with revision. He also stated that a copy was available if anyone would like a hard copy.

President Sara Stein expressed the need for uniform coordinator. Both uniform mom having seniors that will be graduating and they will no longer be with us. This is a very important role.

The golf outing is on July 12, 2020. Volunteers are needed for this event. We also need the contact number of the drone contact.